
Dear Pastor Miller, 

We appreciate your prayers for us and your faithful financial support. 

We arrived home Saturday February 15 after being out for almost seven weeks for Emily’s hip 

replacement surgery, which was on January 10. She is progressing well. She began ten more 

sessions of therapy this week in a facility near home. Please pray for her full recovery. 

It was so good to be back at Mount Hebron Baptist Church. We missed being here and it was 

obvious that the folks missed us, also. 

Our annual Fires of Evangelism Pastors’ and Workers’ Conference, February 17-20 was 

impressive. Delegates attended from 18 states in Mexico and four other countries. Ninety of 

pastors, missionaries and evangelists attended. Twenty people surrendered to serve God full 

time. We will give you an exact report in our next prayer letter. God used the speakers to 

challenge and encourage His people in their efforts to reach people with the gospel. 

I’ve never seen our church people so excited about serving in the conference. Several couples 

took off work in order to work in various phases of the conference. One of our ladies had her 

work schedule changed to work at night so that she could work in the conference. Pastor 

Jonathan did a great job leading the conference. All I had to do was show up, lead a few 

congregational hymns, teach three sessions, and preach twice. Wonderful! 

Bro. Tommy and Emily Ashcraft                                          

John 9:4 

 


